
THANK	YOU	SO	MUCH!	
	

MARCH	2025	

Historic	Tornado:	No one in Cave City has any memory of a tornado ever occurring within the city 
limits of Cave City before March 14, 2025. God blessed our community with no fatalities and only a few 
injured, although there were many flattened and severely damaged homes, business and churches. Our 
sending church, First Baptist, was among those buildings badly damaged as the pictures below reveal. 
Pastor Canard, I and our church family appreciate the messages, calls, cards and financial support, as well 
as the volunteers who came to help with the cleanup. God’s people are incredible in their compassion.	
	
Great	Trip	to	Monteria,	Colombia:	I loved being with the Sanchez family and their church family in 
March. They were excited to get their first supply of Spanish Character Code for Life curriculum and 
Spanish Bibles. Brother Sanchez has been an incredible blessing to ICP, having done all the Spanish 
translation of CCfL curriculum and Lord of Kings VBS at no charge. Please pray for the Sanchez family 
and the ministry of First Missionary Baptist Church of Monteria. Also, Brother Edgar Rubio received a 
new supply of CCfL curriculum for three churches, including his newest work in Guamo, Colombia. 
 
ICP	Report	from	Texarkana:	As mentioned in my last newsletter, if you or your church are not getting 
our ICP reports via mail or email from Texarkana, please let me know. My email is jsbaptist@yahoo.com.	
 

           	 								

Financial Support for March 

Those who sent offerings to my Salary and Work Fund through First Baptist Church this past month were:

Avery MBC, Avery, TX            $ 150.00 
Avondale MBC, W. Memphis, AR     $ 200.00 
Anonymous, Somerset, KY            $ 150.00 
Bethel MBC, Bethel, OK            $ 291.69  
Calvary MBC, Hamburg, AR            $ 125.00 
Cedar Grove MBC, Cave City, AR    $ 100.00 
Central MBC, Newport, AR            $ 100.00 
Echo Hills MBC, Redwater, TX         $ 100.00 
Faith MBC, New Boston, TX            $ 103.95 
First Baptist Church, Cave City, AR  $ 500.00 
First Landmark MBC, Sheridan, AR  $ 400.00 
Flatwoods MBC, Mountain View, AR $ 200.00 

Lakeview MBC, Spiro, OK             $   25.00 
Massard MBC, Ft. Smith, AR             $ 472.00 
Maxville MBC, Cave City, AR             $ 100.00 
Mt.Calvary MBC, Pleasant Plains      $ 125.00 
Oaklawn MBC, Hot Springs, AR        $ 300.00 
Pleasant Valley MBC, Batesville, AR $ 100.00 
Ring’s Chapel MBC, Cave City, AR    $ 111.00 
Southside MBC, Star City, AR            $ 100.00 
Victory MBC, Russellville, AR             $ 350.00 
First Baptist Cave City, AR- Belarus    $1000.00 
Tina Tuggle, Poughkeepsie, Foreign   $ 300.00 
David & Jill Carr, Cave City, Foreign    $ 100.00

 

John & Sharon Sanders partnering with Bill and Rita Johnson and the ministry of Calvary MBC, Hamburg, AR	


